
DRAFT MINUTE 

Oxfordshire Schools Forum meeting - 12 January 2017 - DRAFT Minute of Item 

7 discussion:  Local Authority Pro-forma Tool 

The template (Authority Proforma Tool - APT - Annex 1 of the Paper) for the schools 

funding formula model for 2017-18 is required to be submitted to the DfE by 20 

January. 

Forum had previously agreed the principles for finalising the funding formula at its 

meeting on 1 December 2016,  to maintain the level of resources on all funding 

factors in the first instance.  The LA confirmed it has been possible to do this with the 

funding received.   Forum endorsed the unit rates for the formula shown at Annex 1 

in the Paper, as the base position (noting that further checks are being undertaken at 

individual school level prior to submission).     

Schools Forum also agreed the approach for allocating the balance remaining on 

the LA’s 2017-18 DSG Schools Block, in line with previously agreed principles, 

noting that the net total headroom had now been evaluated at c£0.9M;  this identified 

headroom should be applied to Basic Entitlement unit values.  This headroom would 

currently amount to £9.35 per Primary pupil, £13.39 per KS3 pupil and £14.04 per 

KS4 pupil.  

However, the LA indicated that a query had been raised with DfE relating to the 

calculation of the Minimum Funding Guarantee (MFG) in specific instances.  This 

query has been discussed to attempt to find an agreed technical solution, but DfE 

has requested the LA submit a formal MFG disapplication request which requires 

Minister decision.  Forum recorded its approval of the LA’s disapplication 

request.  Should the DfE agree to the disapplication request, this would allow the LA 

to increase the level of funding to schools which would mean an additional amount to 

the figures above of (per pupil) £3.22 for Primary, £4.61 for KS3 and £4.83 for KS4.   

In addition, the School and Early Years Finance Regulations have not been issued 

so there are no current Regulations to underpin the Operational Guidance.  Schools 

Forum recorded its dissatisfaction with the lateness, and non-receipt, of funding 

information from the DfE and that the Regulations were normally received a lot 

earlier.  Forum members noted other examples of where DfE information had not 

been received in a timely way.  It was agreed that, following the DfE’s answer to the 

LA disapplication request, Cllr Harrod will write to the Secretary of State to voice 

Forum’s views.  It was also agreed that coordinated County action with regard to 

voicing views, particularly on schools funding, would be essential and further thought 

will be given to how best to do this, including briefing MPs.   

It is noted that the LA is due to submit the APT to DfE by 20 January, following which 

every school should have their proformas published by 28 February, or before if 

possible and subject to the response to the MFG disapplication request. 



Forum also noted that the LA is required to show Trade Union Facilities figures in 

relation to de-delegation items, which had not yet been agreed by Forum (see Item 

5) and are subject to ongoing work which will be put to Forum members outside 

formal meetings.  This was agreed in principle later on the agenda, with the precise 

figures to be finalised.  This does not affect the LA submission although it will be 

incomplete when the data is initially submitted, and so a note will be placed 

alongside to explain that these figures are awaited, and are not material as so low, 

and are only for Maintained Schools.  The LA can then follow up with a 

resubmission.  

Forum members commented on the difficulty of submitting 3-year budgets;  OCC 

(LBa) will check the requirements with external auditors and pass on the necessary 

requirements through SF when issuing instructions for submission of budgets.  

Forum thanked Officers for listening to, taking account of and responding so well to 

the difficulties being experienced by schools in putting this proforma together, which 

may mean a reduced cut in overall funding for the schools.  SF will complete and 

submit the proforma. 

(Following the above discussion, Forum felt able to vote on Paper 6 decision 2 under 

point 3.4, which decision is recorded under that Item). 

 

 


